Superintendent’s Report

December 17th, 2020
I.       COVID Discussion
As a result of the Governor’s broadcast on Monday, I should have direction for the BOE to consider after the Commissioner’s webcast on Tuesday evening.  As of now, the Governor is wanting to stay NTI until January the 11th, however, it is unknown at this time if that is a mandate or a preference.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*N/A
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
        VI.       ELC/Bus Complex
Agendas and progress report is attached.  The bus complex continues to be working ahead of schedule while the ELC is currently on schedule for substantial completion. 
        VII.     Academic Report   
In place of the Academic Report tonight, we will have discussion at the conclusion of the Superintendent’s Report relating to NTI instructional delivery in the middle and high school.
VIII.     RFP
We are scheduled to open the RFP’s for legal services Friday afternoon and all proposals will be available at the first meeting of the BOE in January in order to make an informed decision for legal services during the 2021 calendar year.
IX.  SCHS Student Services Coordinator  

As explained in the background section of the agenda item cover, with Sandy Odenbach’s retirement, Mr. Webb has approached me about shifting duties and adding responsibilities to the Admin Asst. position to target strengths of current staff members in the building as well as expanding opportunities for direct student services in FRYSC and College and Career Ready. 
              X.  BOE Vacancy

On the agenda you will notice executive session is published under the subsection to appoint personnel.  We currently have 4 applications in hand and awaiting a 5th.  That said, discussion and consideration of applicants will take place during executive session until we feel a consensus has been reached on the applicant to fill the Elk Creek district before coming out of executive session to take formal action.  If consensus cannot be reached during executive session, a majority will be considered before exiting back into open session.  Because of existing dynamics, it is possible that a majority decision cannot be reached.  In that event, the decision will be made by the Commissioner of Education.  
           XI. Calendar Committee
Even amid uncertainties regarding COVID, it is time to accept nominations and volunteers to serve on 2021-2022 Calendar Committee.  According to policy, a BOE member is necessary to fulfill the obligations as a volunteer or by appointment.  Anyone?

